PLANNING APPENDIX 
11.1 Applications considered since the last meeting:-
Planning Ref: DC/18/3102/FUL

Address: Windermere, 209 High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Proposed external staircase for annexe.

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application.  No decision has been made by SCDC to date.
Planning Ref: DC/18/3028/FUL

Address: Village Hall, High Street, Wickham Market

Proposal: Demolition of existing village hall to make way for new two storey village hall accommodation consisting of Main Hall with stage and associated equipment, chair store and multi-purpose room.  New kitchen and bar areas with smaller hall/function room with associated office and WC facilities.  First floor accommodation will comprise the Wickham Market Public Archive Centre.  The site will see reconfiguration of the existing car parking forming 41 spaces and 4 disabled spaces.
It was agreed the Planning Committee fully supported this planning application.  No decision has been made by SCDC to date.
Planning Ref: DC/18/2161/FUL

Address: 8 Spring Lane, Wickham Market

Proposal: Conversion from one dwelling to two

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application.  No decision has been made by SCDC to date.

11.2 Update on existing applications since the last meeting cont.
Planning Ref: DC/18/2258/FUL
Address: The Orchard Campsite, 28 Spring Lane, Wickham Market

Proposal: Renewal of extant planning permission DC/15/2450/FUL, with amendment DC/16/0188/AME - Proposed holiday chalet/mobile home, and replacement of two Romany vans with two safari tents.

The Planning Committee Fully Supported and recommended Approval for this application.  This application has been Granted by SCDC with 3 Conditions.
Planning Ref: DC/18/2402/FUL

Address: 6 Gospel Hall Close, Wickham Market

Proposal: To rear (East) Ground Floor Elevation: Sitting Room – Replace 2 No windows.  Breakfast Area: Remove existing French doors and side screens together with adjacent window.  Widen opening and install sliding/folding ‘bi-fold’ glazed doors.

The Planning Committee Fully Supported and recommended Approval for this application.  This application has been Granted by SCDC with 3 Conditions.

Planning ref: DC/17/4375/FUL

Address: The Orchard Campsite, 28 Spring Lane, Wickham Market

Proposal: Use of land for the stationing of 41 holiday lodges.

The Planning Committee Objected to this application on the following grounds:-

· Loss of a well-used family Camping & Caravanning facility.  There is a lack of detail within the application/planning statement in respect of the future provision for this facility.

· The proposed layout effectively cuts off access to part of the current site which is used for tents in the summer season.

· Lack of information within the planning application including the fact that no visual information/illustrations regarding the appearance of the proposed lodges was submitted.

· Increase in traffic on Spring Lane due to the proposed use being over an extended period of time throughout the year.  Spring Lane is a single track lane with no passing places.

· Concerns that the proposed lodges would be lived in for 11 months of the year by semi-permanent residents or second home owners and therefore not used as holiday accommodation.
· Following information given at a site visit recently held with the current owner it was evident there would be a loss of trees required to accommodate the proposed scheme.  There is no tree or landscape survey/design plan attached to the application.

· There are no drawings showing the parking layout.  The proposal mentions two spaces per lodge, but there does not seem enough space to fit these in and allow for adequate turning space.

· No Landscape Appraisal has been submitted with the application despite the fact that this site is within the Special Landscape Area.  It is felt the proposal will conflict with the SCDC Local Plan Policy SP15 which sets out to enhance and preserve the landscape value and character of Special Landscape Areas.

· It was felt that the proposal is not in accordance with SCDC Local Plan Policy DM18, as follows:-
In respect of sites for static holiday caravans, cabins, chalets and similar accommodation, proposals for new sites, extensions to existing sites, and intensification of use of existing sites (by infilling) will be acceptable where:
(a) The road network is able to accommodate the volume of traffic generated without having a significant adverse impact on the free flow of traffic and highway safety

(b) They are of a scale appropriate to the nature of the location and its setting.  In this respect the cumulative impact will also be a material consideration

(c) They are of a high standard of design

(d) They are to be used as holiday accommodation only, and not for permanent residential accommodation; and

(e) There are services available (i.e. the provision of mains water and adequate sewage/waste disposal).

· In respect to policy DM18 it is considered that the following points are relevant: -

1) There is no traffic data but an increase in traffic over an 11-month period on the narrow lane seems likely.

2) There is no information relating to the scale/size of the lodges proposed.

3) There is no information relating to design.

4) The agent is proposing that the lodges can be used for 11 months of the year with 
                  no maximum stay period, it would therefore appear that they could be used for 
                  residential purposes.

· The planning history submitted with the application does not appear to be complete.

· Concerns were raised that with the loss of a touring and camping facility there will be a detrimental impact on the local economy.  Suffolk Coastal District Council have previously produced evidence to show that the spending results from people owning and using holiday lodges for longer stays is less than that generated by holiday makers.
No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/14/3579/VOC
Address: Parma Industries, 123 High St

Proposal: Variation of condition No 2 - C12/0853 - Erection of 11 residential dwellings (existing buildings to be removed) (Revised scheme)
The Planning Committee were impressed with the original proposals but concerns were raised regarding the new scheme as it was felt it did not offer an attractive boundary to the development.  The existing boundary is as per the retrospective planning application and is not yet acceptable.  The planting in the gardens needs to be enhanced and there needs to be an attractive in keeping edging to the flower beds to prevent the contents spilling out onto the pavements.  The pavements also need reinstating to match the original rather than the concrete that has been patched up and finally whatever edging detail is agreed needs to be carried out to across all four properties.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date. 
